

## **Elementary School Board Report**

## June 2025

We ended the school year on a high note with our students, celebrating with a variety of meaningful and memorable activities. The final week included highlights such as Track and Field Days, the Crosby-Ironton Senior Parade, Kindergarten Graduation, and several other special events. Our staff demonstrated exceptional thoughtfulness and intentionality in creating experiences that provided students with a positive and lasting send-off into summer.

Camp Invention is currently underway at CRES, led by our dedicated and talented Technology & Innovation teacher Ms. Larsen. There are a number of other amazing staff members who also help to bring this camp to life. This enriching week-long program provides students with valuable opportunities to explore, think critically, and engage in hands-on, creative problem-solving experiences.

As we wrap up the current school year and thoughtfully plan for the year ahead, I had the opportunity to attend the Sourcewell Leadership Retreat from June 16th—18th alongside our leadership team which includes our superintendent, our building principals and teacher leaders from the high school and elementary school. Each voice brought an important perspective that enhanced our planning process. This retreat provided valuable time for reflection, collaboration, and forward-thinking. We focused on strategically planning to ensure that we are continuously improving our practices to best support the needs of our learners.

Respectfully Submitted,

**Taylor Demuth**